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Hello Everyone,  
Thank you so much for your interest and 
support of the children of Haiti.   
 
Once again, my travels have brought me to 
Haiti to find the children healthy and happy due to your assistance.  It is a wonderful thing to be able to 

spread God’s love and support those who 
have no support.  The school year has started 
again and the children are being introduced to 
their teachers.  Thanks to your generous 
support, we are able to bring the teachers into 
the orphanage and provide safe, quality 
education right here.   

 
Franceline, Ely, and Darla are in Primary 1.  
Mislane and DeeDe are in Primary 2 
Cedric and Sassan are in Primary 3.  

MacKendy is in Primary 4. Schneider is in Primary 5.  Tatane and Jasmine are in Primary 6.  Mivelore and 
Crezou are in Secondary 1.   
 
This is our second year for running a 
school here are the orphanage.  Last 
year, we had a Kindergarten class all 6 
primary grades.  This year, as the 
children have grown, we no longer 
need Kindergarten, but have started a 
Secondary 1 class.   
 
The Haiti Educational system includes 
3 Kindergarten grades, 6 Primary 
grades, and 7 Secondary grades.  
Primary 1 is roughly equivalent to 
Kindergarten in the US.  Secondary 1 
is roughly equivalent to Grade 6 in the 



US.  Like the US, in a traditional Secondary school in Haiti, the children change classrooms to learn from 
the teacher skilled in that topic.  Because we are so small, we are having several teachers come in to 
teach.  Mivelore and Crezou have 6 different teachers, so that they can learn Algebra, Geometry, 
History, Geology, Physics, French, Creole, Spanish, English, and Biology.   

 
 

We were able to visit Johnny Michel’s 
orphanage this time.  It was a great 
blessing.  Due to unrest in the area we 
decided that it was too dangerous to visit 
him during our last visit, so we were glad 
to be able to visit this time.  Johnny built 
his orphanage on rented land about a 
year ago, and has been working to 
improve the property.  His brother was 
the one that rented the land and his 
brother is a school principal by trade.  
They have always had the intention to 
build a school on the property and now 

they have taken steps to start building.  It is not done yet, so 
they cannot open, but plan to open in October.  This will allow 
the children in Johnny’s orphanage to attend school in the 
same complex where they are living.  Last time I wrote to you, I 
told you about a third orphanage that needed our help, and I 
had several donations to help this orphanage.  Unfortunately, 
as things often go in Haiti, we have been unable to reconnect to 
that leadership team and have been unable to award the 
money that was raised.  Therefore, we have opted to use some 
of those funds to help Johnny with his new school project and 
get it ready to teach the children next month.   
 
We praise God that Judith has been able to return to her family, 
but we also praise God that another little one has found her 
way to Johnny’s care.  Her name is Rosena and she is 2 ½ years 
old.   



 
Johnny has constructed a small recording studio 
in his living room and has been working to offer 
recording sessions to local artists and choirs.   
 
I have several things for you to add to your 
prayer list.  As you may or may not know, I lost 
my job in July and I am currently seeking new 
employment.  Terri and I are major donors to the 
kids and the orphanage, and when I am not 
working, it puts the orphanage in danger as well.  
Please pray that God will provide a new job that I 
can enjoy and continue to help the children of 
Haiti.   
 

I am also passing on a prayer request from Mission Flights 
International (MFI).  We use MFI to fly to Haiti on a regular 
basis.  It operates out of Ft. Pierce, Florida and assists 
missionaries all over the Caribbean, including missions in 
Haiti.  MFI has a faithful servant named Jean Charles who 
helps run the MFI Mail Room in Port au Prince.  His wife is 
pregnant and they have been facing medical challenges, and 
they are seeking prayers and God's blessing and medical help.  
However, a more pressing and serious situation has arisen 
involving housing for this young family. They are being forced 
to move from their current residence and find housing 
someplace else, and they have not been successful to find it.  
Please pray for God’s leading in this family’s life.   

 
I wanted to also let you know that the 
Relief for Kids in Haiti organization is 
seeking assistance by requesting a 
major building grant from a willing 
company.  We believe that this will 
happen soon, so I am trying hard to 
remove the word “if” from my 
vocabulary and focus on “when”, 
because we are trusting in God that he 
will make this happen in His time.  The 
major grant will allow us to purchase 

land and build a permanent orphanage.  Please pray for God to lead and bless these children that we 
have come to love.  
 



Just a quick update on 
the security of the 
facility.  Last time I wrote 
to you, I explained that 
security was an issue in 
Haiti.   As desperate 
people realize that you 
have funds, they want to 
take what is yours.  We 
want to be able to help, 
but we also need to 
protect what we have so 
we can continue to serve 
the children.  
We received a 
wonderful 
blessing gift 
that is 

covering the cost of a security guard on the 
compound.  His name is Paulson, and he has 
been trained like a police officer.  We 
welcome his help and protection.   
 
As seems to be the case, every time I come 
to Haiti, there are new animals for the 
children.  (I really think that it is Marc that 
likes the animals more then the children.  
This time, I found a new puppy that belongs 

to Marc’s brother Ronald, 
and two new rabbits to go 
along with the Ginny Pigs.   
 
As always, I am sending 
the love of the children 
your way, and we thank 
you for helping and 
supporting this ministry.  
May God Bless you and 
your family  
 
 
If you wish to donate to 

Relief for Kids in Haiti, please visit our website at www.reliefforkidsinhaiti.org.   
All donations are tax deductible in the United States and greatly appreciated by the children.   
 
Regards,  
Charles McEndree     813-469-8684 

http://www.reliefforkidsinhaiti.org/


 

 
 



 

 
Crezou – 15              Jasmine – 12         Mivelore – 12         Wegthlande – 11         Schneider - 11 

 
Xavier – 11                MacKendy – 11          Tatane – 9                 Sharrood – 9             Sassan – 9 

 
Miselane – 9               Deiu-Maitre – 8        Cedric – 8               Fedel – 8                 Darla - 7 

 
Ely – 7                         Wendy – 7              Franceline – 7          DeeDe – 6               Jenica – 6 

  Loventha – 5                                      Rosena – 2 


